

Minutes

January 9, 2007
ANNOUNCEMENTS, INFORMATION and MINUTES

AJ
A share folder (to be used for the budget process for FY 2008) has been established on the H: drive.  Each person who has a budget has access to this folder.  The folder is named “COD”.  All instructions, attachments, and forms for the FY 2008 budget process can be found inside the folder.  

Pat 


Regis Gilman, Associate Dean for Distance and Continuing Education started her new position on January 2nd.
Fred


Steven Motika has accepted the position of Community College Relations Director.
Scott 


Our new student orientation, the Graduate Experience, is offered online in January and August through WCU’s WebCAT.  The Graduate Experience is a tool for graduate students to acquire information prior to the start of classes.  

The Graduate Experience WebCAT Online Course is a collaboration between Educational Outreach and the Graduate School and Research.  
Kyle


Ann Aldrich, Executive Assistant to the Provost, will begin on January 29th.

Lois


Study Abroad Photos by WCU Students will be displayed in the Atrium Gallery in the Fine and Performing Arts Center from January 11th – 31st.  The reception will be held on January 23rd.
Kyle


Kyle welcomed Jacque Jacobs who attended the meeting in place of Michael Dougherty.
Kyle


Kimmel School will be separated from the College of Applied Sciences in February.  An announcement will be forthcoming.
Minutes
November 28, 2006 minutes stand approved.
DISCUSSION
Space Management 
The committee has received feed back from Facilities Management and Executive Committee 

Council on the Space Management Guidelines document.  The document was sent to the 

Council of Deans prior to today’s meeting for review.  The following were comments and concerns:

· Minor renovation (last page) needs more definition.

· Incorporation of a consultation with current occupants when space management adjustments are being considered as a courtesy.
After discussion it was proposed that we establish the guidelines and incorporate into policy any items that arise.  Please send any additional comments to AJ.
Course Scheduling 
A summary of Course Scheduling Parameters was distributed to the deans who are Parameters

presently working on Course Scheduling guidelines.  AJ requested that any feed back be 
sent to her by January 26th.  
2/9’s Rule
The 2/9’s rule in the past stated that faculty cannot teach more that two classes in the summer.  The basis for this rule could not be established and is no longer being enforced.  Please follow overload rule, maximum in summer is four classes.  Each persons load needs to be evaluated.    
March Trustee’s 

Academic Affairs will be responsible for a 20 minute presentation at the Board of Breakfast

Trustee’s Breakfast in March.  International Programs accepted the task.  Please send any 

suggestions and ideas to Lois.
PERM Status 

Lois and Mary Ann Lochner discussed the H1B and PERM status to address
International Faculty
concerns of the Tenure Promotion process for International Faculty.  
· We have 18 months from selection date to request PERM status.

· We are not obligated to tenure someone that has PERM status.

· AFE documents must be accurate.

· There are three steps to PERM; process can take 3-4 years in some cases.
· We are looking for exceptional people, researchers, scholars, etc.
· Determine after the first AFE process is complete if PERM status should be pursued.

Lois and Mary Ann will draft a recommendation and send to AJ to create a formal policy regarding PERM applications.
REPORTS and UPDATES
Distance Education
Pat distributed a composite of Online Courses for January 2007.  Pat is working with 
Melissa Wargo to determine where Distance Education is as a division.  The division has grown very fast and a strategic approach is necessary.  A task force will be created.    
Summer school planning – Larry is going to host a workshop “Online Bridge Program” open to a mixed population of students.  Department Heads will be sent the updated guidelines after the meeting.
Next week a meeting is schedule with Jeanne Dorle, Fort Bragg and Seymour Johnson AFB, regarding the roll out of a certificate program for MPM (Master of Project Management). 
Fort Bragg is interested in Emergency Medical Care.  We are in the final stages of the approval letter.  We are working with Chuck Gross and will need IT and ECU’s assistance with definitions.
Web update

Newt Smith distributed “Web Service Responsibilities and Priorities” document.

Newt updated the council on the following items:

· Compliance
· Maintaining design

· Guidelines of content and style

· Content management policy

· Priorities of external site is for recruitment - maintain main pages, catalog news, 

calendar, grad sheets, fact sheets, etc.
· We will begin working on each of the college pages next week.

· Staffing:  Stipends were given by the Provost to work with faculty.
· Student Affairs is working to get housing information on the web site.
· Intranet:  Charged to make the intranet more collaborative.
Newt requested each dean provide their priority academic programs.  The Provost will need to receive requests for final approval by February 1st.  

Digital Measures
AJ distributed Digital Measures current clients list.  AJ informed the council on the following:

· Digital Measures is compatible with Banner.

· Banner has a module that functions similarly to Digital Measures.

AJ invited the deans to a Banner presentation.  Please notify AJ if you are interested in attending.  


Priority Registration
Fred distributed the Priority Registration information for Spring 2007.  Beginning spring, 

for Spring 2007
priority registration will be available for Honors College, Athletes, Exchange & DLP, Doctoral and Graduate Students.  Advising faculty will need to be available the week prior to spring break.  
Late Submission 

Some fall grades were not submitted by the due date.  One stop had many calls.

of Grades
Late grades delayed suspension reports, which was problematic.  A list of faculty who were late with grades was given to each of the deans.  The Provost requested each dean send a report to Fred with any procedural problems that faculty may have encountered.  



Fred will meet with Larry and the deans to discuss late submissions.
New Phone System
Fred informed the Council that the phone system is working better but there are still problems.  One problem is that there are more calls than the current staff can handle.  Fred is working on this problem.  
WCU Email

Kyle informed the Council that the group address selection option for “WCU” email will 
be restricted for faculty and staff effective January 15th.  Bil will be notifying everyone of the January 15th effective date along with WCU personnel authorized to distribute to the WCU list.  There will be other options to post information, please follow process.  Kyle suggested that everyone develop and update distribution lists.  Human Resources will be populating faculty and staff changes through IT.

PROVOST UPDATES

General Administration has reviewed and revised the Proposed Accountability Plan and Performance Measures for the University of North Carolina.  Document was distributed to the council.  General Administration is asking that the document be reviewed; please provide any feedback you wish to share to Melissa Wargo. 
c
Terry Welch

